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Wayne & Betty Hutton | IH Enthusiasts 
Wayne and Betty Hutton have an amazing International 

Harvester Museum located on their farm just on the 

edge of Clarence, Missouri.  

Wayne had collected the larger tractors and implements 

in his collection, but Betty is the one who got Wayne 

started in the memorabilia collection and they have a 

great collection of both. By walking into their home and 

the sheds you can see that they have saved and revived 

numerous red International Harvester items both big, 

small, and rare.  

Betty recalled one deal that got away when they were first collecting items. 

When they were still dating, they were attending the Mount Pleasant, Iowa Old 

Threshers back in the day when there were hay wagons full of junk and 

antiques. Betty picked up an item and wondered to herself why someone 

would do that to a gas cap. After collecting for a while, she did come to find out 

that IH made a cookie cutter. At some point Betty found another one and it is 

now in their collection.  

In their collection they have a U.S. International Harvester M1 Garand rifle which is not the one Wayne 

carried but it is just like it while serving as an MP for the United States Army during the Vietnam Era. At an 

earlier time in life Betty lived in Canton, IL. Canton is the home of Canton Works—which became the 

world-famous International Harvester Company Plow Factory-- The first steel plow in Canton was made 

by William Parlin in this foundry in 1842. Betty has a bulletin board from the plant and many of the 

service pins that were awarded to employees.  
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Both have a knack for spotting the International items at auctions, antique shops, flea markets, and 

sometimes people know what they collect so they call them up to see if they want to buy an item. On one 

occasion they came home, and an International Harvester jacket was hanging on one of the shed’s doors.  

A rare item is a Red Baby dump truck made by Arcade in Freeport, IL. 

Wayne can tell you a lot of history on their collection and when this truck 

was new it sold for 99¢. A friend of Betty’s gave them an IH kangaroo 

which was an Australia Corporate award. Probably the rarest item they 

own is the only 1950 Experimental M. The M came from Burr Ridge 

which is the Experimental Farm in Hinsdale, IL. After all testing was 

completed on these tractors they were meant to be disassembled and 

destroyed. Their M is the only one that survived. Wayne has a wealth of 

knowledge about this tractor on what worked and what did not.   

Wayne and Betty are each Founding 

Members of the Missouri Chapter 1 

International Harvester’s Club joining in 

1992. They have been featured in Successful 

Farming in 1991, Missouri Ruralist in 1995, 

and Missouri Farming Today in 2008. Wayne 

suffered from a heart attack shortly after his 

interview in 1991. Since 1990 they have 

attended every Red Power Round Up to date 

with a nice display of the pins from each one, 

they are in hopes of making it to 

Pennsylvania this summer.  

Wayne and Betty have a lot to celebrate in January Wayne has a birthday on the 20th and on January 19th 

of this year they are celebrating their 25th wedding anniversary. Wayne and Betty have two children a 

daughter Audrea Anderson of California and a son Troy Carlyle who passed away in 2010. They also have 

two grandchildren and one great grand-child.   

If you ever get to Clarence be sure to call the Hutton’s for a tour, it will be well worth your time. For more 

photos of our tour, see www.showmeihc.com.  

~ Libby Youse | Missouri Chapter 1 Newsletter Editor 

A Message from Emmett Webb, National Membership Secretary 

We are still having problems with change of address when members move and a BIG problem 

with the SNOWBIRDS who don’t let us know when they head south for the winter or come back 

home in the spring. Some Members think the Highlights will automatically forward, But it will 

not. If you move, notify both MO and Emmett Webb. If you go south, notify Emmett. Emmett 

Webb, PO Box 35, Dublin, IN 47335-0035 E-mail at ihcclub@aol.com Thank you! 

http://www.showmeihc.com/
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Our President’s Message 
Here it is mid-February and winter still seems to have a tight hold 

on us. The groundhog didn't see his shadow, but I believe winter is 

going to be around for a while, I guess it'll make spring a lot more 

welcome. 

 Our Christmas dinner in Pilot Grove was well attended and we had 

a great meal, thank you to Miles Wolfe for getting things lined up for 

the dinner. At the meeting it was decided to donate $500 to the IH 

Collectors Trust and also the location of the 2021 state show was 

awarded to the Missouri River Valley Steam Engine Assn. in 

Booneville. 

The next national event will be the Winter Convention in 

Kalamazoo, MI hosted by MI Chapter #11. I hope everyone can plan 

to attend as it should be a good convention hosted by great people. 

 Please keep these folks in your prayers, our merchandise 

chairperson Penni Weiss is recovering from knee replacement 

surgery with some other complications and Joey Perkins the 

husband of our former membership secretary, has been diagnosed 

with Multiple Myeloma and is taking treatments. Also, director Ron 

Strange and his wife Linda, all these folks are a big part of our 

organization. 

Our next membership meeting will be held March 16th in 

Springfield, MO hosted by Doug & Linda Climer and Michael & 

Rebecca Climer. Hopefully this nasty weather will be behind us and 

everyone will be able to attend, please contact me or Doug if you 

plan to attend. This meeting will be our chapter auction following 

the meeting. 

I hope everyone stays safe and warm out there, just keep thinking 

of the summer shows and nice weather and it'll soon be here! Hope 

to see everyone in Springfield. 
Andrew Dawson - President 

 

 

Reminder 
Don’t Forget – State and National membership numbers are on the 

address label of your Harvester Highlights. 

 

 
 

Officers 
Andrew Dawson - President 

30164 Nashville Avenue 

Macon, MO 63552-4219 

660-346-0319 

ihctractors@yahoo.com 
 

Greg Harrell – Vice President 

28316 McGee 

Sedalia, MO 65301-0996 

h/660-826-0303 c/660-221-4424 

hd.1999@hotmail.com 
 

James Mitschele - Secretary 

29220 N Hwy 133 

Richland, MO 65556-7869 

573-765-4530 

tanaarlene@msn.com 
 

Randy Weiss - Treasurer 

1467 State Road JJ 

Stoutland, MO 65567-9299 

h/417-286-3015 c/417-718-8408 

randy.weiss5921@gmail.com 

 

Directors 
Rob Goodding 

11263 Hwy Z 

Cairo, MO 65239-2392 

660-263-4917 

susieqyager@yahoo.com 
 

Norman Williams 

121 S Washington Street 

Mexico, MO 65265-2457 

573-473-7811 

williamsjan@sbcglobal.net 
 

David Youse 

25397 Rt. CC 

Shelbina, MO 63468 

573-231-6878 

dlyouse81@gmail.com 
 

Ron Strange 

32409 E Colburn Road 

Oak Grove, MO 64075-7279 

816-697-2141 

rsbigred@centurylink.net 

 

Richard Rackers 

2201 State Rd MM 

New Bloomfield, MO 64075 

573-491-3393 

djrackers1@embarqmail.com 

mailto:ihctractors@yahoo.com
mailto:hd.1999@hotmail.com
mailto:tanaarlene@msn.com
mailto:randy.weiss5921@gmail.com
mailto:susieqyager@yahoo.com
mailto:williamsjan@sbcglobal.net
mailto:dlyouse81@gmail.com
mailto:djrackers1@embarqmail.com
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Membership Pins   5-10-15-20-25 Years 

 

5 Year    

Jack Barnett 

Kenneth Brautigam    

Arthur Crabtree     

Bert Dawson 

Douglas Dill   

Paul Dubbert     

Frank Earl   

Glennon Gildehaus 

Richard Gilpin     

Judy Harrell    

Alvin Layne    
Chris Lewis 

Jimmy Mitschele    

Don Nikodim     
Ivan Ream     
James Shutt   
Penni Weiss 
Arln Yount     

 

10 Year   

Russell Coomer    

Evelyn Coomer 

Brad Foster 

Dean McKibben    
Ronnie Smalley     
Ron Strange 

 

15 Year 

Jim Bogart 

Keith Hartman 

Paul Jones 

Butch Murdock 

Warren Pemberton 

John Pudkett 

Richard Rackers 

Wendell Shuh 

Edward Soetaert 

Meredith Witt 

David Yates 

20 Year    

Robert Niebuhr     

George Reed    
Harold Wienberg 
John Wolfe 

 

25 Year 

Tim Slifford 

Russell Coomer 

Paul Cummings  

David Hawkins 

Clifford Hawn 

Larry Limpus 

Mark McCullough 

Greg Pierce  

Thomas Renaud 

Leon Walker 

David Youse 

 

 

 

1st Quarter Meeting & Chapter Auction 

John Stolee has graciously donated this quilt for the chapter auction. It 

was sold at a previous chapter auction and we believe it was sewn by 

another member. 

Please bring any IH items that you would like to donate for the Annual 

Auction to the 1st Quarter meeting being held in Springfield.  

Welcome New Members 
 

 

 

 

 

 

1.     Danny Rodenberg (2-4-2018)  9.     Robert Derier (12-1-2018)  

2.     Ted Martin (2-25-2018)   10.  Bryan Gottfried (12-1-2018) 

3.     Paul Quick (3-10-2018)   11.  Bob Painter (12-1-2018) 

4.     Bill Robinson (5-26-2018)   12.  Ray Wright (12-1-2018 

5.     John Beals (8-10-2018)   13.  Libby Youse (12-1-2018) 

6.     James Mills (9-8-2018)   14.  Caleb Miller (1-1-2019) 

7.     Steve Nelson (9-8-2018)   15.  Tyler Roberts (1-10-2019) 

8.     Darren Derier (12-1-2018)   16.  Kenny Roberts (1-10-2019) 
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Upcoming National IHCC Events 
February 28 - March 2, 2019 

Winter Convention 

IHCC National Board & Michigan Chapter #11 

Radisson Plaza Hotel & Suites 

100 West Michigan Street |Kalamazoo, Michigan  

Email Michiganihccchapter11@gmail.com 
 

June 27 - 29, 2019 

30th Annual Red Power Roundup 

Central PA Chapter #17 

Bloomsburg, PA 
 

September 27 - 28, 2019 

National IH Auction 

Northern Indiana Chapter No. 33 

Polk Auction Company 

New Paris, Indiana 
 

June 25 - 27, 2020 

31st Annual Red Power Roundup 

Huron, SD 
 

July 1 - 3, 2021 

32nd Annual Red Power Roundup 

Du Quion, Illinois 

MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY NEWS 

Dear Missouri Chapter, #1 IH Members, 

Let me introduce myself.  My name is Judy 

Harrell.  I am your new Membership Secretary.  

My husband is your Vice President Greg Harrell.  

He joined 5 years ago, and I tagged along 

because I fell in love with the group and all its 

members.  I’ve never been a part of any 

organization as friendly and welcoming as the 

Missouri Chapter IH Group.  

For those of you who have not heard Amy 

Perkins your former Membership Secretary 

unfortunately had to step down for LIFE has a 

way of consuming us all at different points in our 

lives.  Because I was able to retire early to help 

care for my father who recently passed away, 

and I don’t have little children at home to care 

for like Amy or a husband with cancer, I felt it 

was time for me to step up and be more 

involved with this great group. 

I took over January 1st of this year and I 

appreciate your patients with me during this 

transition period.  Feel free to call, text or email 

me with any questions or concerns.   

Gone but Not Forgotten 
In 2018 

Gene Doty 3-7-2018 

David Allgire 4-29-2018 

Lou Walker 9-9-2018 

Dear IH Members, 

If you know of any other members that have passed and 

are not listed above, PLEASE let Judy Harrell or Randy 

Weiss know. It is Judy’s responsibility to report it to 

National Membership and Randy’s responsibility to place 

their name on a plaque in the Missouri Chapter #1 

Traveling Trailer Museum. 

 

Thank You 

 

I would love for this transition to be as smooth 

as possible, but I am learning how this works as I 

go.  With your help, support and input I feel 

together we will make the transition all work out.  

Anytime we have a chance to meet PLEASE seek 

me out and introduce yourselves to me.  I would 

love to put a face with all 290 members and 

growing.  I’m not good with names but I do 

remember faces pretty well.  My contact 

information is: 

 

Judy Harrell 

660-473-9298 

jfaifraxharrell@gmail.com 

28316 McGee Road 

Sedalia, MO 65301 
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25397 Route CC 

Shelbina, MO 63468 

Upcoming Missouri Chapter Events 
All Meetings * Directors meeting 10:30 AM * Membership meeting 

1:00 PM 

*2019* 
1st Quarter Meeting | March 16, 2019 

Host’s: Doug & Linda and Michael & Rebecca Climer 

Whole Hog | 2731 North Glenstone Ave. Springfield 
Please send RSVP to President Andrew Dawson at 

660-346-0319 or ihctractors@yahoo.com 

*State Show* 
July 11th - 14th, 2019 

50th Annual Mark Twain Old Threshers Reunion 

Paris, MO Fairgrounds 

Located at East Caldwell St. Paris, MO 

*Cub-A-Rama* 
Fredericktown, MO 

September 27th & 28th, 2019 

 


